55.00

#### NEWSLETTER OF THE

#### DISTRICT SYNAGOGUE BUSHEY

#### NUMBER 12

Sad to say, there are still occasions when, on a Shabbat morning, the service comes to a halt due to the absence of a minyan. This coming Shabbat the service is due to start at a particularly early hour (7.15 am) and it is absolutely vital that Musaph is finished in time for people to get home to eat and get the things cleared away before 10.15 am. PLEASE. PLEASE make it a matter of individual responsibility and ensure that there is a minyan ON TIME.

000 'Time waits for no man': and so another year has gone by and we come round to AGM time again. To be sent out with this Newsletter is the form giving notification of the AGM and asking for nominations for the elections to the Board of Management. Once again it really is a matter of individual responsibility: it is YOUR Shul, and therefore it is YOUR duty to attend the AGM and take part in electing the officers who will guide the affairs of the Shul for the next two years. Don't leave it until tomorrow - as you know, tomorrow never comes - fill in the nomination form now and return it as directed.

000

Ronald Cole Editor -'Colne View' 32 Elstree Road Bushey Heath WD2 3QY tel: 01-950,3566

000 000

### PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING TIMES OF SERVICES OVER PESACH

4 0 1 4 2 4

| Friday, 5th April    | 7.15 pm             | Friday, 12th April     | 7.15          | <b>Pm</b> |
|----------------------|---------------------|------------------------|---------------|-----------|
| Saturday, 6th April  | 7.15 am<br>8.00 pm  | Saturday, 13th April   | 10.00<br>8.00 |           |
| (Shabbat terminates  | at 8.29 pm)         | (Shabbat terminates at | 8.42          | pm)       |
| Sunday, 7th April    | 10.00 am<br>7.30 pm | Sunday, 14th April     | 10.00<br>8.00 |           |
| Monday, 8th April    | 10.00 am<br>8.00 pm | (Yomtov terminates at  | 8.42          | pm)       |
| (Yomtov terminates a | t 8.29 pm)          |                        |               | 150       |

000 000 000

We extend a very heart Mazeltov to

- Gillian & Jeffrey Bush on the birth of their son Jeremy, a brother for Nicky

> 000 000 000

### FILM SHOW - "THE GREAT GATSBY"

The Shul has been able to acquire a number of tickets for Sunday, 21st April for the 8.30 pm showing of "THE GREAT GATSBY", starring Mia Farrow and Robert Redford, at the Empire Cinema, Leicester Square. All tickets are for the Dress Circle - just about the best seats in the housel £3. each : please ) immediately, as the supply is limited. contact Godfrey Kaye ( 000 000 000

# LADIES GUILD Report

The various outings to the effices of the 'Daily Tulegraph' were enjoyed by all those who went along - and on their behalf we extend our thanks to Botty Segalov for organising the evenings.

The PURIM PARTY went off very well: about 45 children came along, and they all seemed to have a thoroughly good time. Our thanks to all those who helped - also to the Mums for making some really super fancy dress outfits. Prizes wont to:

Under 6s Neil Cohon (Bunny Rabbit) Over 6s 1st prize Holoise & Gemma Lampert (Avocado Alican Epstoin (Poor 'Im) 2nd prize Anne Abrahoma (Jack-in-the-box) Aphley Kaye (Pollyanna) 3rd prize Jonathan Ostor & Jone Wise (Back at Number 18)

The Party was brought to a close with a showing of the film 'Dumbo'.

Our last Ladica Guild Meeting was so successful, in that the moeting was followed by a talk by Anita Schaps - wife of Cyril Schaps - on "What life is like being married to an actor", that we plan to do something similar at our next meeting. This will be on Thursday, 25th April, at the home of Jackie Shulman, 17 Merryhill Mount, Bushey (950.6060), and the mosting will bo followed by a demonstration by a Hairdressing Teacher. Thore will be a nominal charge of 25p per head.

Places do not forget the outing to Royal Ascot on Ladius Day. Tickets, to cover the coach, perking fee, driver's tip and lucky number raffle, will be £2. each. It is advisable to take a packed lunch....end once you get there it costs about 60p to get into the Silver Ring or about £3.50 to get into Tattersall's. Further details can be obtained from either Betty Segalov (950.3485) or Berbata Kayo (

We are sorry to have to announce the resignation of our Catering Officer, Botty Segalov. Our warmest thanks to Botty for all the hard work that she has put in during the past few years. Jackie Shulman has kindly offered to taku over from Betty: she has everyone's fullest support.....

Our apologies to all those who were inconvenienced by the last minute cancellation of the Children's Fashion Show, which was due to circumstances entiroly boyond our control.

> 000 000 000

We extend a very warm welcome to the following new members of the community:

- Jack & Dephno Borkovi
- Harvey & Vivienne Collis, and Alexander and Dobra
- Alan & Frances Gershinson
- Morvyn & Suzanno Gotlieb, and Joanno and Michella

000 000 000

.....the BUSHEY UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB have recently notched up a couple of wins, including a 5-2 victory over Borehamwood & Elatree Synagogue. The Club scems, happily, to be growing in size: all now members are welcome. There will be a mooting of the Club et 8.30 pm on Wednesday, 10th April, at 32 Elstree Road, Bushey Heath.....

000 000 000

# We wish a very happy

- anniversary to Judi & Johnny Back
- bmrthday to Judi Back
- barthday to Johnny Back
- fourth birthday to Reuven Back
- birthday to Harvey Collis
- anniversary to Loretta & Michael Franklin
- birthday to Michael Franklin
- eighth birthday to Jacalyn Joseph
- birthday to Leonard Joseph
- fifth birthday to Heloise Lampert
- third birthday to Gemma Lampert
- anniversary to Caroline & Anthony Lazarus
- birthday to Anthony Olivestone
- birthday to Louise Sager
- birthday to Aron Sager
- birthday to Esther Sheinman
- birthday to Jackie Shulman
- birthday to David Shulman

all of whom have recently or will shortly be celebrating.....

000 000 000

OTHER ACTIVITIES not under the auspices of the Board

## BUSHEY ISRAFL FUND COMMITTEE

At a Committee Meeting held on 20th February 1974, the third of the Monthly Draws was made for the three cash prizes. Winners:

1st prize: £50: Mrs.G.Hayman, Little Orchard, Cavendish Road. 2nd. prize: £25: J.G.Phillips, Esq., 24 Hartsbourne Ave, Bushey 3rd prize £ £15: W.F.Gillard, Esq., 74 Pennine Drive, N.W.2.

On Wednesday, the 13th March, an Open Meeting was held at the Hartsbourne Country Club. The meeting was addressed by Mr.Marcus R.Einfeld, a practising barrister, a former leader of the Aust--ralian Jewish Community, presently Director of African and Asian Affairs and of the Commonwealth Affairs of the World Jewish Congress. The talk dwelt on the current social and political situation in Israel and the problems facing her at the present time. The evening continued with a film on "The Yom Kippur War" provided by the Zionist Fed ration of Great Britain.

It is to be noted that although 250 invitations were sent out in connection with this evening, only a handful of those who were invited actually came along. A number of 'outsiders' helped to make up an audience of about 50, all of whom had a most interesting and enjoyable evening.

The B.I.F. Committee obviously went to a lot of trouble to arrange this evening: it is to be hoped that they will not be discouraged from future efforts by the poor turnout, especially when the subject was such an important one.

During the refreshment b eak, the fourth Monthly Draw was made:

'1st prize:£50: Miss Erica Schender, 6 Highfield Ave, N.W.9. 2nd prize:£25: Mrs.Joy Reubens, 4 Tichfield House, N.W.8. 3rd prize:£15£ J.Golding, Esq., 10 Arundel Lodge, N.3.

### **FUSHEY WIZO GROUP**

On Thursday, 18th April, there will be a Flower Arranging demo--nstration at the home of Mrs.P.Searly, 3 Donnington Avenue, Kenton. Entrance - 50p. At 8.30 pm.

On Tuesday, 7th May, we are organising a talk on Psychology which we hope will be of interest to all our members as well as their husbands. Entrance - 50p, at 8.30 pm, at the home of Mrs.E.Hope (The Cedars, The Common, Stanmore).

Refreshments - coffee and cakes - will be supplied.

Please note that the next WIZO Meeting will be on Tuesday, 16th April, at 8.30pm at the home of Mrs.S.Phillips (30 Winscombe Way, Stanmore), and, as always, we will be delighted to see you.

For any further information on the activities of the Group, please contact either Evelyn Hope (950.1591) or Carol Zatman (950.4249).